TOWN OF ORFORD
Board of Selectmen
Meeting Minutes

April 5, 2017
MEMBERS PRESENT:  John Adams, Paul Goundrey, David Smith
OTHERS PRESENT:  Emily Bryant, Alex Nati-DeBiasi, Ruth Hook, Ann Green, Eva Daniels, Lawrence Hibbard, Sheri Clifford
Call Meeting to Order
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 PM
Emily Bryant – Orfordville Road Beaver Culvert
Bryant distributed photos of the beaver dam cage on Orfordville Road near the Beeson property that was repaired, but has failed and drained the wetland area.  She urged that the highway department rectify this problem as they had replaced the culvert to avoid such a situation. 

Adams stated the Road Agent is aware of the problem and will place pond clay, an overlay and then more clay to fix this and should have it done in the next week.

Adams asked Bryant if she knew what the natural elevation of the water was, Bryant was unsure, but may be able to find the answer in old reports.

Police Chief Resignation
Adams reported that the Board received Chief Kilmer’s formal resignation on Friday, March 31, 2017.

Goundrey stated he would have liked Chief Kilmer present at the meeting to go over procedure, operation of the police department and his general impression of the position.

Clifford stated that Sheriff Douglas Dutille called and offered the Board his assistance with coverage and beginning the process to fill the open position.  The Board asked that Clifford ask Sheriff Dutille to attend the April 12th meeting to review this process.

The Board asked that an exit interview with Chief Kilmer be scheduled for Thursday, April 6, 2017 at 5:30 PM in a non-public session.

Goundrey suggested exploring shared coverage with neighboring towns.  Adams stated he was not prepared to discuss responsibilities and suggested the Board wait to speak with Sheriff Dutille.

The Board discussed storage of the cruiser once Chief Kilmer is done. Clifford will contact Stacey Thomson Properties to inquire about a storage unit and Hibbard will look at the small garage near the Heritage Center to see if it can be secured.
Town Meeting
Adams discussed the possible repercussions due to town meeting and elections being postponed.  The State continues to discuss the matter, but no decisions have been made at this time.

Board Representatives
Adams explained that each board member is a representative to a department to give that department head the opportunity to review and discuss any issues.  During budget season each board member represents various committees, boards and commissions to be able to answer any budgetary questions if necessary during the budget process.
Adams:  Police Department, Fire Department, Emergency Management, Upper Valley Ambulance and an alternate to the Planning Board.

Smith:  Tax Collector, Treasurer, Planning Board, Cemetery Commission, Elections and Free Library.

Goundrey:  Highway Department, Town Administrator, Town Clerk, Conservation Commission, Parks & Playgrounds Committee and Board Bridge Representative.
Article 3 Amendment
Adams stated that the amendment decreasing funds by $20,000 voted  in warrant article 3 Capital Reserve funds resulted in an unclear directive on how to allocate funds to various trust funds.  Once all necessary reports are sent to the NH-Department of Revenue following town meeting the State will give their recommendation on how to best distributed the amended funds totaling $216,254.00.
Adjourn

The meeting adjourned at 7:20 PM.
Respectfully Submitted,
